January 2018 Newsletter:
HAPPY NEW YEAR EVERYONE!
Dance begins January 9 & 10, 2018.  
Tumbling begins January 11, 2018.
Welcome back everyone!  It is hard to believe that we already have a semester behind us and we are now in the home stretch!  Our amazing set has been built  by Bryan and sons and is now ready for Heather to put her magic to work, tons of new choreography is being created, we have a great game plan for our new tumbling show, we have cut new music for our second act and we are preparing for studio photographs!  As you can see, we have been quite busy while we were on vacation! I am anxious to get our semester started and see what this new semester of dance will bring.  We have missed you and we look forward to another great semester with all of you!
The Christmas Show was another amazing performance from all of you!  The response from the public was again overwhelming positive.  They thought our dancers were spot on and were amazed with the tap sequences as well as the characters portrayed by the seniors and youth cast.  Hard work does pay off….it just does!!  I can’t even imagine what the May show will look like with our ice-y set, props, lighting, incredible face paint and some special effects were working on! Let’s keep this amazing ride going because I think Happy Feet will be another one for the books! I am so excited about this show…it is such a different avenue for us bringing in more characters and the theatrics of face paint….I just am so proud of what I saw on stage at Christmas and it will only get better.  Bravo to each and every dancer for being the best you could possibly be….pat yourselves on the back!!  Thank you to all the DM’s that made the Christmas Show run so smoothly by having our dancers ready to hit the stage….I did not have to stop the music at all….a first for a Christmas show!!!  And finally thank you to the most amazing staff in the entire world…without all of you, none of what happens on that stage could be possible.  I am truly blessed to be part of this academy and I can honestly say, I am still having fun!!
Thank you to my Company dancers for dancing at Dan Ladner’s Christmas Concert.  Not only were you all beautiful but you represented TMDA, yourselves, your families and your communities with grace and humility.  Adding some youth dancers to the Christmas experience was enjoyed by all who attended. I received many emails stating how beautifully talented our dancers were and that they will make this Christmas Concert part of their yearly festivities from now on.   I am very proud of you.  Mr. Ladner said he was thoroughly entertained by you and he again especially loved our “funny” Christmas song.  Thank you ladies and thank you to all the parents of our Company dancers for helping make this another wonderful Christmas Spectacular.
Thank you to Bryan Saucier and his crew of sons, wife and friends for creating another amazing set for us to use for Happy Feet.  This is will be one of our funnier sets that we have created. The use of some pretty well hidden slides will bring our talented penguins to life, making our show feel more believable.   You have done it again Bry and we all can’t thank you enough for working with my ideas and making them come to life.  It will be another beauty once Heather Harvell puts her final touch to it!!  I appreciate you all!!
Important Dates for Everyone:
January 9, 10 & 11, 2018:  Beginning of Spring Semester for dance and tumbling.($10 off each tuition fee if paid by January 11, 2018)
January 15, 2018 6:15-7pm:  NYC Meeting
January 16, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
January 17, 2018:  All tuitions are due.
January 23, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling (late fees at $10 per week begin to accrue on all accounts including payment plans.)
January 30, 31 and February 1, 2018:  No Dance and No Tumbling.
February 6, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
Monday February 12, 2018 from 6-8pm:  Senior and Youth Photographs for our Recital Ticket.
February 13 & 14, 2018: Dance & STUDIO PHOTOGRAPHS FOR ALL DANCE CLASSES.
February 15. 2018:  Regular Tumbling classes.
February 20, 21 & 22, 2018:  February Break, No Dance and No Tumbling.
February 27, 28 & March 1, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
March 6, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
March 13, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
March 20, 2018:  No Dance and No Tumbling.
March 27, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
April 3, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling and Studio Photographs for Tumbling Only
April 10, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
April 17, 18 & 19, 2018: No dance and no tumbling….April Break.
April 24, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
May 1, 2, & 3, 2018:  Awards Week
May 7, 2018:  Finale Practice and Senior Dress Rehearsal at C-Pac
May 9, 2018:  Full dress rehearsal at C-Pac
May 11, 12 & 13, 2018:  Happy Feet, Recital #24!
Summer Dance Camp Week:  July 16-20, 2018
NYC Trip: July 26- 29, 2018
Other summer activities include: TUMBLING CAMP TBA
Congratulations:
Congrats to Madison Dinneen and Jemma King for winning the half scholarships for the spring semester 2018.  Our Thanksgiving Food-Drive and our beautiful Christmas Tree Donation were both huge successes because of parents like you and we are glad to do our part in the giving.  Thanks to all who donated and thanks for your generosity!
Senior and Youth Practices for January 2018:
You all will be receiving the new Act 2 by this coming weekend.  The new dialogue has been added and I sent everyone that has dialogue an email with this clearly written out so please start learning these words immediately.  Below is what practices in January will look like:
January 10, 2018 from 7:15-9pm:  We will start with the dialogue right from the beginning of the Act 2 (starting at #4 “My father also called me….”) and get thru as much as we can during this practice.  I will need the following actors at this practice: Sheridan, Viv, Jorja, Emily C, Emily H, Madeline Deprey, Danielle Hanson, Rachel Ring, Sam Tourk
January 15, 2018 from 7-9pm: We will continue with the dialogue from Act 2 and finish it all on this night.  We will also go over the dialogue we learned from the prior week.  I will need the following actors: Everyone from above and Sadie Hunter, JoJo, Sierra O, Michelle, Kyra, Delia, 
January 17, 2018 from 7:15-9pm:  We need the entire cast as we will restage the 1st Act with our new set.  We will get as far as we can at this practice.  Please know all of your dances as we DO NOT have time to practice them. We will start with our tumbling songs and go through the entire Act including the songs we have yet to choreograph.  This night is simply for re-staging with the new and beautiful set.
January 24, 2018:  7:15-9pm:  This practice will be used to finish up staging Act 1 if needed. We will start from where we finished staging this act on January 17th. If we have done all the parts that you are in, you will not need to attend this rehearsal.
Feburary 7, 2018 from 7:15-9pm:  We will start staging Act 2 starting from the beginning.  We will go from #2 “Candle on the Water” to #23 “Game of Thrones”.  Some of these songs will not be complete by then however you will at least be placed for these songs. 
Monday, February 12, 2018 promptly at 6pm:  Senior Photos and Youth Photos:
6PM:  We will take the group photo of our youth cast first while the seniors are doing their senior head shots.
6-6:30:  Single shots of all Seniors out of make-up
6:30pm:  Ticket photo of all Seniors, baby Mumble/Gloria, 4 amigo’s and Lovelace.
6:45-7:15pm:  Single shots of Senior Characters
We will be taking photos of our seniors both in and out of make-up so first come dressed in clothing for a senior headshot then you will put on your face paint and get dressed in your character costume for you single shot as your character.  We will then take a group shot for our recital ticket.
Youth characters need only come in their face paint and costumes as follows: (you will NOT be doing a shot without your face paint on…we are only taking pictures of our youth cast in full make up and costume).
Anna and Renee as your female posse
Viv, Jorja, Emily and Emily as the 4 Amigo’s, Taco’s , Mexican’s etc….
Anna G and Sadie as baby Mumble and baby Gloria
Madeline as Lovelace
All other youth characters will come prepared as the school penguins.
Jeff Clark will be on hand to take the group photos and Jordyn will be on hand to take the single shots.
You can have pictures taken by Jordyn if you want a single shot of your child in character so be prepared to pay for them at this time.  You can also purchase the group shots from Jeff as well.  They will have paperwork to fill out that night.  
7:15-8:30:  Review what we staged from Act 2 on February 7, 2018.
February 14, 2018 from 7:15-9pm:  We finish staging Act 2 from # 24-42.  
Studio Photographs:
Studio photographs for DANCE ONLY will be taken on February 13 and 14, 2018.  I will have a list of what each class will be wearing for costumes in the February Newsletter.  You do not have purchase any photos but every child must participate in the group photos.  We WILL NOT FACE PAINT FOR THESE PHOTOS. We will have the forms ready for you the first week of February so that you can have them completely filled out and ready when you have your child’s photo taken.  Tumbling photos will be taken in April.
Special Note from Colleen:
[bookmark: _GoBack]As you all know, I will be travelling the next couple of months as I have for the past couple of years.  It isn’t always easy for me to leave because I truly love being in the studio with our students and my staff and that has yet to change. I always have said that when it wasn’t fun for me anymore then that would be the right time for me to walk away.  That hasn’t happened yet either and as long as WE are having fun and I am capable of doing all of this travelling, I will remain committed to TMDA.  With that said, I will be away a few weeks during some of the winter months while I continue to run this academy.    The way I have organized the schedule for the spring semester is as follows:   we will take one week off per month starting this January.  The two, single weeks that are scheduled off in February and April are pre-scheduled Public School vacations.  The two weeks that I have scheduled off in January and March are so that the January break will give the HS kids time to focus on playoffs and the March break is for me.  I have the best staff in the universe so your children will be well taken care of in my absence.  All of my classes will be covered by an instructor and a junior instructor as always.  We will have Miss Emma and Miss Delaney during January to help fill in and Miss Delaney will also be here during February and March in my absence.  The students will still receive choreography from me while I am away as I will be choreographing and sending it to them via Dropbox.   I have done my best to make sure your children receive the best dance education at TMDA with the most reliable and talented instructors.  Your children are in very capable hands with my instructors and I know that they will be taught in the most amazing manner while I am away.  Thank you for understanding ….I do appreciate it more than you can know.  
Tuition Fees:
All dance and tumbling tuition fees are due on January 11th, 2018.  If you pay by this date then you may deduct $10 per class that you are paying for.  All tuitions received after January 17th will be considered late and will have a $10 late fee added to each class per week.  We are not deducting these late fees anymore from your bill…so please do not ask as this is not fair to all the people who pay on time.  This is also true for all payment plans….if you do not pay the payment plan date then your accounts will be charge a late fee.  No exceptions.  
Tumbling parents must also pay their tuitions on time.  I will be there the first Thursday of this semester to take your payments.  After that you will need to pay Miss Danielle by putting your payments in an envelope and passing them into Miss Danielle.  All late fees will apply to your tuitions as well.
Bills have been sent out to those of you who still had a balance from the first Semester.  Please take care of these as soon as we resume classes.
Store Hours:
Just wanted to remind everyone the store hours are when paying tuition in the next couple of weeks:
Tuesday: 4-8:30pm  			 Wednesday: 4-7pm   		Thursday: 5:45-8pm (Jan 11 only)
There continues to be some confusion so please make note of the above hours.  Deanna and Vicki both have daytime jobs and we want them to go home at a more convenient hour.  Thanks for your understanding! I am occasionally at tumbling, I try to be there at least once a month to see the amazing progress our students are makings.  Therefore you cannot rely on me to be there to take tuition payments.  It is still your responsibility to make your tuition fee payments on time. Thank you.
Black TMDA Clothing:
I have new child and adult TMDA leotards and leggings that have arrived. There should be no excuses for anyone not to be in TMDA gear anymore. All pointe students need to be in a leotard and skirt…shorts will not be allowed any longer (it never was).  These are rules for everyone so please….  
Tumbling Leotards:
Tumbling leotards will be ordered in the next few weeks.  I have enclosed the sizing charts below at the end of this newsletter for you to use in measuring your child for Balera costumes and leotards. (We will not be ordering any leotards or shorts for sizing as we have received complaints concerning this method in the past therefore you will have to rely on your steady measuring for a correct size for your child.) We will need all sizes the first week of tumbling during Parent-Watch.  If you are not at Parent-Watch then you will have to email your size to Miss Danielle by Thursday, January 11th, 2018. If we do not hear from you by then, we will order the size from your registration sheet that coincides with your t-shirt order.  As there are no returns on tumbling leotards please know that this is your responsibility to get those sizes to us ASAP.  We will not run after sizes and if we have to make that judgement call for you in absence of your decision, we will not be held responsible for the incorrect size.  We want all of our tumblers to look a lot like penguins (since they open our show)….we are ordering team costumes from the gymnastic competition side of costuming.  The costume will be a one piece garment instead of the leotard/short combo from past tumbling shows.  Trust us on this one….they will be adorable.
Boots and Doors:
Please place all of your boots in the cubbies and please keep the door between the waiting area and the cubby area closed at all times so that we may keep our dancers warm.  Please make sure you go home with your boots and not someone else’s…it is already happening again!  Parents….a lot of children have the same boots so please double check before you leave….thanks so much! (Boots for parents too )
Private Lesson:

Miss Emma & Miss Delaney are both home for the month of January so if you wish to have privates with these two gems, please email them to make those appointments.  Miss Delaney will be here through April for continued lessons and of course you we still have our precious Miss Malerie that is available for private lessons as well.

All private lessons must be scheduled directly with the ladies above and cost for private lessons is $30 for a half hour or $45 for 45 minutes and it must be paid to TMDA at the time of the lesson.  

NYC
We will have a quick 45 minute meeting to discuss last minute details, room assignments, fundraisers, clothing, final costs etc.  Please have a representative there for voting.  LeRae can you please have the results of the survey for this meeting?   I will have updates on things I have taken care of by then.
Photos of Christmas:

The photos of our Christmas Show will be ready for you all to pick up on our first day of classes, January 9, 2018.  I am sure many of you have seen Jeff and Lyndsey’s sample photos on Facebook which are more than incredible.  There have been a “few” complaints that our amazing photographers only take photos of “certain groups” or “certain dancers”.  Let me put that myth to rest.  They post only a sample of the photos they take at our shows.  They may post more of a group but that is purely by chance.  These photographers are not in any way “getting rich” by being our Recital Photographers …..for the time they put into taking the photos, editing them and then putting them on pen-drives for you…..they are doing this because they WANT too!!  I cannot have everyone taking photos at our recital as that would be total mayhem! Therefore the only way I can offer photos of your children is by providing you photos by professional photographers and we happen to have 2 of the very best and 2 people who actually love doing this for us! So please be kind and also be supportive of what Jeff and Lyndsey do for US.  Knowing that their photos can be pirated by the method they are providing these photos to you, they still want to do this for us.  Thank you for really understanding what I am saying and thank you for supporting our photographers.
Food for Thought:
If you have any concerns about dance, costuming or choreography…please email us.  We cannot help you if we do not know your concerns.  I want you to feel comfortable coming to us with your ideas or concerns …we want to hear them.  Let’s try to keep these concerns out of the waiting area so that we may protect little ears that may be listening.  I want us all to move in the same direction…it makes it easier on everyone.  I do realize making decisions for over 250 dancers and tumblers is not always easy and I may not always get it right but …. If we work together we can.  Thanks for listening.
Practice!
          Ok…so now you absolutely need to start practicing!!  We have so much new choreography planned for when you return that you need to know all the choreography we gave to you before the Christmas break.  We will review what we taught you but we will not re-teach it so please be prepared when you return next week. No excuses as you have all received your choreography through drop box.     I wanted all of you to have a nice break from dance but now….it is back to being a well, prepared dancer.  So…….listen to your parents and ……START PRACTICING!!!   We love you!
               I think that is it for now!  It is so good to have you all back…we are looking forward to a great semester and an amazing Happy Feet Production.  We will be selling our recital tickets before you know it!  We missed you!  Happy 2018 and Recital # 24!!
Miss Colleen and her gang!! 


	How To Pick Your Sizes for Balera leotards for tumbling:

	[image: Girth measurement diagram]To measure girth, place tape measure on center of right shoulder, run through crotch and back to right shoulder loosely (as shown in diagram). Remember, the girth is the most important measurement. When in doubt, let the girth measurement determine size.
	




	This is a guide to help determine correct sizing. See product detail page for available sizes.



	Child Sizing

	Child
	
	
XXSC
(3)
	

 XSC           (4/5)
	
               SC
             (6-6X)
	
     IC
   (7/8)
	                     
         MC
       (10/12) 
	
        LC
         (14)
	
              XLC
 (16/18)                        
	
         XXLC
          (20)

	Combo
Sizing
	
	
	XSC/SC
	
	  MC/LC
	
	

	Chest
	in
	20 - 22
	22 - 24
	24 - 26
	26 - 28
	28 - 31
	31 - 33
	33 - 36
	36 - 40

	
	cm
	51 - 56
	56 - 61
	61 - 66
	66 - 71
	71 - 79
	79 - 84
	84 - 91
	91 - 102

	Waist
	in
	19 - 22
	22 - 23
	23 - 24
	24 - 25
	25 - 27
	27 - 29
	29 - 32
	32 - 35

	
	cm
	48 - 56
	56 - 58
	58 - 61
	61 - 64
	64 - 69
	69 - 74
	74 - 81
	81 - 89

	Hips
	in
	20 - 23
	23 - 25
	25 - 27
	27 - 29
	29 - 32
	32 - 36
	36 - 39
	39 - 41

	
	cm
	51 - 58
	58 - 67
	67 - 69
	69 - 74
	74 - 81
	81 - 91
	91 - 99
	99 - 104

	Girth
	in
	32 - 36
	36 - 40
	40 - 44
	44 - 47
	47 - 51
	51 - 55
	55 - 60
	57 - 62

	
	cm
	81 - 91
	91 - 102
	102 - 112
	112 - 119
	119 - 130
	130 - 140
	140 - 145
	145 - 157

	Inseam
	in
	15 - 17
	17 - 19
	19 - 22
	22 - 25
	25 - 28
	28 - 30
	28 - 31
	28 - 31

	
	cm
	38 - 43
	43 - 48
	48 - 56
	56 - 64
	64 - 71
	71 - 76
	71 - 79
	71 - 79



	





Adult Sizing

	Adult
	
	X-Small
XSA/PA
(0/2)
	Small
SA
(2/4/6)
	Medium
MA
(8/10)
	Large
LA
(12/14)
	X-Large
XLA
(16/18)
	XX-Large
XXLA
(20)

	Combo
Sizing
	
	
	SA/MA
	LA/XL
	

	Bust
	in
	31 - 33
	33 - 36
	36 - 38
	38 - 41
	41 - 45
	45 - 50

	
	cm
	79 - 84
	84 - 91
	91 - 97
	97 - 104
	104 - 114
	114 - 127

	Waist
	in
	22 - 25
	25 - 28
	28 - 30
	30 - 33
	33 - 37
	37 - 41

	
	cm
	56 - 64
	64 - 71
	71 - 76
	76 - 84
	84 - 94
	94 - 104

	Hips
	in
	32 - 34
	34 - 37
	37 - 40
	40 - 43
	43 - 47
	47 - 51

	
	cm
	81 - 86
	86 - 94
	94 - 102
	102 - 109
	109 - 119
	119 - 130

	Girth
	in
	53 - 56
	56 - 60
	60 - 63
	63 - 66
	66 - 69
	69 - 72

	
	cm
	135 - 142
	142 - 152
	152 - 160
	160 - 168
	168 - 175
	175 - 183

	Inseam
	in
	29 - 33
	29 - 33
	29 - 33
	29 - 33
	29 - 33
	29 - 33

	
	cm
	74 - 84
	74 - 84
	74 - 84
	74 - 84
	74 - 84
	74 - 84
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